Conway Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2017
	Agenda
	Items Discussed
	Actions to be Taken



	Attendees
	· Public:   Herm and Shirley Yost.
· Board Members present:  Dennis Bowdoin, George Pushies, Londa Horton, Mike Stock, Larry Parsons, Dennis Sommer, Chuck Skwirck.   Todd Thomas, Zoning Administrator, present, and Abby Cooper, attorney, present.  
	

	Call to Order and Pledge to Flag
	Chair, Dennis Bowdoin called the Conway Township Planning Commission meeting to order at 7:00pm and led in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Dennis called roll call.
The next meeting is May 8, 2017 at 7:00pm.
	

	Minutes from last meeting
	Larry Parsons moved to approve the March 13 (regular), March 20 (Special Master Plan meeting), and March 21st (joint) meeting minutes.  Second by Mike Stock.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
	

	Communications
	Dennis Bowdoin shared the following communications:
· Township Focus – Robinson Scholarship is available for applicants.  High School seniors interested in working in government can apply at MTA.
· InnovativeSolarFarms@gmail.com  is seeking large farm land in the area to put up solar panels.  Must have a three phase transmission line to hook up to the grid. 
Dennis Sommer attended the county MTA meeting on March 29 which focused on safety.  There was discussion about Conway’s Hayner Road shooting incident.  The next meeting is May 31st focused on road funding.   
	

	Call to the Public
	
	

	Old Business
	Review all zoning ordinance changes:
· Abby Cooper has nothing new today due to return from vacation.

· We will try to have public hearing for Master Plan sometime this summer.

The Conway #18 drain ties into the Looking Glass River and the Lovejoy Road project.  Ken Recker has received numerous complaints on this drain.  Only one resident showed up regarding the Sharp Road drain.  Now we move on to the next worst drain which is the Conway #18 drain.
	

	New Business
	· Todd Thomas gave the Zoning Administrator report.  Four Land Use Permits were granted this month.  
· Ott Trucking on Chase Lake Road is now retired.  They will no longer require a Special Use Permit.
· George Pushies gave the internet progress report.  Michael Grady from Okemos provided insight as a consultant on this project.  

· Mike Stock gave an update on the Township Accessory Requirements for Setbacks, version 3 table.  
	

	Update from the Board
	Larry Parsons gave an update from the Conway Township Board.  
May 13th is the Township clean up date.  May 17th the Township website launches.
	

	Last call to public
	
	

	General Discussion
	Commissioners that see anything blatant in the Master Plan draft are to forward that to John Enos prior to next months’ meeting. At next months’ meeting on May 8th the Commissioners are to go over the revised draft page-by-page.  
	

	Adjournment
	George Pushies made a motion seconded by Larry Parsons to adjourn at 7:56pm.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
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